Ashby Conservation Commission

Minutes for the Meeting of October 21, 2009

Meeting opened at 7:30 with Tim, Bob, Mike, Cathy and Roberta in attendance.

Minutes of the meeting of October 7, 2009 were reviewed and accepted as written unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:  nothing to report

Correspondence:  

DEP email and postal mail of DEP #93-310 for Fitchburg State Rd/Tervo with no comments.  Email and Postal Mail from Whitman & Bingham to withdraw NOI for Fitchburg State Rd/Tervo.  Motion made to accept withdrawal of the NOI. Vote was unanimous in favor of the motion.

Mail from Christopher Environmental Assoc. CC: of letter to Fitchburg ConCom re: Enforcement Order for Fanelli/Taylor Rd.  The letter was a refute of the Mr. Rantala’s accusations and a new set of accusations against Mr. Rantala.

Email from Jennifer Gensel/DEP re: upcoming workshops by DEP Circuit Rider Program: Thursday, October 22, 2009 | 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. | Wildlife Habitat Evaluations, Thursday, November 19, 2009 | 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. The Wetlands Protection Act and Agriculture Exemptions. Location is at the Townsend Town Hall.

Email from Kevin Horgan re: advertising.  Cathy had replied to the request for the rates with a suggestion that he contact the Fitchburg Sentinel.

Email from Alan Pease re: redone wetland markers with map – now on trees or metal stakes. Motion  made to issue a Certificate of Compliance. Vote in favor of the motion unanimously.

Program announcement: Randall Arendt Conservation By Design: A Practical Strategy for Preserving Town-wide Open Space Network, Thursday,   Can’t find the build out plan.  November 5, 6:00, Reception, 6:45 - 8:00 PM Lecture, Doyle Conservation Center, 464 Abbott Avenue, Leominster, MA
Old Business:
 
MRPC - emailed draft trail map & database.  Withdrew the trails that were on private property.  Cathy will send to the rest of the Commissioners.

Luke Rd COC signed and will be issued on Friday 10/23/09.

Conservation Commission and the Land Use Agent to appear Oct. 28th before the Board of Selectmen to discuss the value of Open Space along with an update on the Ashby Open Space Plan. 

Saturday, October 24th, 10:00 am, The Ashby Conservation Commission invites volunteers to assist in clearing the trail at the Morrison Property on Rt 119.  Rain date of November 7, 2009.

Mass. Highway appears to have backed off from plans to redo the drainage on Rt. 119, Willard Brook.  They will submit an RDA for paving the road.

864 South Rd.  Cathy has spoken to the building inspector and he has conducted a site visit.  Test holes were being dug today for septic system testing.   Town Clerk has reported that they have talked with ZBA and been told to get all the requests assembled before a hearing.  Issue is whether the erosion controls will hold for the winter.  Siltation barriers were never installed correctly.  Tim will send a letter reminding them of their obligation to maintain the erosion controls.  Roberta made a motion that another letter be written that schedules a progress report on January 5, 2009.  Vote was unanimous in favor of the motion.  Tim will write both letters.

New Business:  

Concerns regarding 80 South Road and the failure to honor the Conservation Restriction.  The Conservation Restriction allows agricultural use for pasturing horses, but otherwise was to be left in a state for animal habitat – in an open state. Owner is now mowing like a front lawn.  Cathy communicated with Alan Ewald, Ashby Land Trust, about the issue.  He said he would communicate with the owner.

RDA received from Bud and Sue Lightfoot for their property on Turnpike Rd.  Cathy and Roberta had conducted a site visit on  August 8, 2009.  The Commission had not had the opportunity to review the application as a Commission.  Motion to issue a negative determination in view of the fact that all construction is outside the 100 ft buffer to the protectable wetlands.  Voted unanimously in favor of the motion.  Cathy will fill out the Negative Determination online and email the document to the applicants.  Sboggs42@comcast.net

Issued Order of Conditions for Francis and Charlene Conway, Lot 2, Mayo Rd.  Will be official as of this Friday, October 23, 2009.  They appeared and wanted to talk about the orders – we explained the restriction on pesticides within the 100 ft buffer.  Owners requested that the Order of Conditions  be mailed to them with a copy to the engineer.

Friends of Willard Brook requested that DCR not move the monument on the top of Watatic. One of the workers from Willard Brook State Park had opened the discussion with the Friends of Willard Brook.  Roberta will forward the email to the other owners of Mt Watatic Reserve.

Interdepartmental Memorandum – review of business in town for approval of renewal of licenses. Answer required by Nov 10th.   The last time we were requested to do this was 4 or more years ago.  Will require site visits of all the businesses.  Tim will ask other boards about site visits so that these can be coordinated or combined.

Cathy signed us up for the Beta program from ArcView.

Cathy signed the building permit application for the house on Simonds Rd at the end of the 2 family driveway – Dermody lot.
Hearings: None

Hearings Scheduled: None 

Site Visits: 

10/13 7:30am 870 Fitchburg State Rd; Bob, Roberta, Cathy, Michael; Chris MacKenzie (Bingham Whitman).

Site Visits Needed:  none
Meeting adjourned at 9:08pm

Respectfully submitted,

Roberta Flashman

